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MedsCheck: an opportunity

missed

In 2007 the Ontario Ministry of
Health and Long-Term Care, in col-
laboration with the Ontario Pharmacy
Council and the Ontario Pharmacists’
Association, launched the MedsCheck
program, which targets Ontario pa-
tients with chronic diseases who take
3 or more prescription medications
daily. As of May 22, 2007, more than
28 600 patients had received a 
MedsCheck review.1

The prophylactic identification of
potential drug-related events (e.g., in-
teractions, prescribing errors) is a sig-
nificant element of comprehensive,
high-quality care for this at-risk patient
population. However, we believe the
MedsCheck program as currently struc-
tured is flawed.

Contrary to the information in Syl-
viane Duval’s CMAJ news piece,2 fam-
ily physicians have not been formally
included in the program. According
to the MedsCheck website (www
.medscheck.ca), there is no require-
ment for pharmacists to provide a
copy of the medication review to the
patient’s family physician. Given that
the Ontario government is compen-
sating pharmacists on a flat-rate basis
($50 per consultation, irrespective of
time spent), it is unlikely that the ex-
tra time will be taken to ensure, as a
matter of routine, that the family
physician is fully and promptly in-
formed of the review and its findings.

Research has shown that multi-
level, multi-faceted interventions are
more effective at improving the quality
of health care. In view of the growing
focus on interprofessional care, it is 
curious that this new program appears

to have been conceived, designed and
implemented in the absence of formal
collaboration with Ontario’s family
physicians. We believe this represents a
significant missed opportunity to foster
meaningful team-based care for those
most in need, namely patients with
complex chronic diseases.
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Corrections

In the Jan. 1 issue, a news story on the
physician complaints process1 should

have stated that if a complaint reaches a
disciplinary hearing and the committee
overseeing the process rules that the
physician was at fault, his or her name is
published in only 6 provinces: British
Columbia, Alberta, Manitoba, New-
foundland and Labrador, Ontario and
Quebec. The websites of the colleges in
New Brunswick, Nova Scotia and
Saskatchewan display the results of dis-
ciplinary hearing decisions but do not
name the doctors.
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A Teaching Case Report in the Jan. 1 is-
sue about facial contact dermatitis1

should have listed John Luo as the first
author.
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